
Active Health: Behavior and Promotion

Biomedical Physio and Kines 340

Section: D100

Term: 2014 Summer

Instructor: Mr. Stephen Brown     Email: sbrown@sfu.ca        
Office tel: (778) 782-4122   
Course Description

This course examines the relationships among health, physical activity, and other 
health-associated behaviours. Background information is provided concerning the influence of 
fitness on various disease states as well as the epidemiology of health and exercise 
behaviours. The course examines the theories and models of health behaviour in the context of 
intervention and promotion strategies.

 

Course philosophy

-          Have fun, get a good grade, learn something useful, and add something to the 
course for those who come next

-          Application of concepts rather than memorization of facts

-          Build on but dont duplicate material learned in other courses

 

Course Style

-          Guided independent learning rather than passive absorption of wisdom from the 
expert

-          Heavy emphasis on learning by doing: in-class written activities solo or in small 
groups, discussion, demonstration, and oral presentation.

-          Active participation is expected. Texting, Internet surfing, crossword puzzling, 
etc. during class are discouraged. 

 

Course Format

One three-hour class per week.

Grading: Mark distribution

30%     Final examination  (three hours, comprehensive)

25%     Quizzes (one quiz every two weeks; average of the best five of the six quizzes)

15%     In-class assignments (average of five small assignments; examples below)

10%     Take-home assignment 1 (examples below)

10%     Take-home assignment 2 (examples below)

10%     Assignment 3: oral presentation, done in groups of three,

Required Texts: Required textbook
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Course Ware (a collection of assigned readings) will be available for sale at the Bookstore.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: Sample in-class assignments

         Using the approach explained in class, do an ecological analysis of stress in S.F.U. 
students.

         Following the example given in class, write an education blueprint for a particular 
health topic that identifies what a particular target audience knows about a specific topic, 
and how this compares with what you want them to know.

         Write a hypothetical letter to the editor of a newspaper, following the principles 
of persuasive writing outlined in the course readings.

         Design a 10-question questionnaire that demonstrates the features of good 
questionnaires explained in the course readings.

         Read an editorial or opinion piece provided by the instructor. Analyze it according 
to the principles of persuasive writing outlined in the course readings.

 

 

Sample take-home assignments

         Working in threes, produce an 8-minute video of a counseling session, in which one 
of you plays the client and the other plays the counselor.

         Interview a person at least 40 years old who has been habitually active. Get their 
activity history. See how their pattern of activity has changed over the years - e.g., in 
relation to life changes such as school, family, work, and health. Extract a teaching point 
from the activity history.

         Write a health information piece for one audience (e.g., children). Then write a 
piece on the same topic for another audience (e.g., parents).

         Identify the values & norms for a particular cultural group e.g., teenagers, First 
Nations people, lesbian women. This will require some research, which could consist of 
interviews with at least two separate individuals who can speak knowledgeably about the 
group. Present your findings orally in class. 

Talk to a local hospital department. Find out something they are doing that is innovative in 
one of the 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: BPK (or KIN) 142, STAT 201 (or PSYC 201). Recommended: BPK (or KIN) 
140

Notes:  

If you will need to miss class for a religious holiday or travel related to a university 
function (e.g., athletic competition), please let the instructor know within the first week 
of the semester.

 

You are not required to attend class. However, in every class there are written activities 
for marks, and in six classes there are short tests at the beginning of class. If you miss 
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class, you will lose these marks. Also, if you miss class, do not expect the instructor to 
repeat announcements, to loan you his lecture materials, or to give you any handouts that 
might have been distributed. Ask a classmate for assistance.  

 

If extenuating circumstances cause you to miss a quiz or other marked activity, you should 
contact the instructor to make alternate arrangements as soon as you can. 

 

 

Failure to attend an examination

Students who miss examinations due to exceptional circumstances (such as serious illness or 
compassionate reasons) are required to obtain a physician&sqts certificate, whereby the 
physician states that you were unable to write your midterm or final on the set date due to a 
medical condition beyond your control, or other supporting documents in order to obtain 
consideration in the course.  Such documents must be filed with the Dept. Chair (via the 
Biomedical Physiology and Kinesiology office) or Registrar within four calendar days of the 
date on which the examination was to have been written.  Exceptional circumstances must be 
approved by the Undergraduate Program Committee in order for a student to receive 
consideration.

 

Students must check the exam schedule when making course selections.  Students are reminded 
that final examinations may be scheduled at any time during the examination period and that 
students should avoid making travel or employment arrangements for this period.

 

 

Academic honesty and student conduct

Academic honesty is a condition of continued membership in the University community. 

Academic dishonesty, including plagiarism or any other form of cheating is subject to serious 
academic penalty, i.e. failure on an assignment, failure in a course, suspension or expulsion 
from the University.

 

The University codes of student conduct and academic honesty are contained in policies T10.01 
and T10.02 which are available in the Course Timetable and on the Web via 
http://www.reg.sfu.ca.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


